Graduate Committee

March 14, 2007

Attending: Mary Claire Tarlow, Jonathan Anderson,  Barbara Hegel, Mark Speece

Cara Wicks-Ortega

1. Minutes from the November meeting were approved

2. Reinstatement of Early Childhood Education Credential and MAT program.

The program was suspended in April 2006.  Due to demand, the School of Education proposes to reinstate the program.  No extra faculty or courses are required to be delivered.   The committee approved.

3. Admissions requirements in Education Grad programs.  

MAT – from 3 to 2 letters of Recommendation

Writing Assessment—Dropped Academic Writing sample

MEd – from 3 to 2 letters and inclusion of a form for letters  

            The Committee Approved 

4. Registrar Barbara Hegel said there is a lot of discussion about prerequisites statewide.  She requested we recheck our prerequisites to see if they are accurate for inclusion in an automated system.

5. Registrar Hegel also asked about post baccalaureate certificate admission requirements.  She asked programs to check out their requirements and get back to her.

6. There was continued discussion on general graduate admission requirements.  Three categories were agreed upon for various elements of admissions:  1) Professional Background/Potential, 2) Academic Background/Potential, and 3) Contributions to Cohort.  The third category would include dispositions and cohort richness and fit.  

The elements for the first two categories were determined as follows:

Professional Background / Potential


Statement of Professional Objectives


Letters of Reference


Resume


Writing Samples

Professional Qualifications/ Experience

Academic Background / Potential


GPA

Letters of Reference


Exams


Writing Samples


Transcript Analysis

Mark will develop a matrix for these along with the third category and send to Mary-Claire.

7.  
Next meeting:  The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for Wednesday April 11 from 10:00 am to 12:00.

